
 
 
 

 
 

FOI REF: 14709 
RESPONSE SENT: 20/09/24 

 

 

Request: 

I should like to know whether or not any agreement has been signed since 
November 2021 with the University of Southampton or Winchester School of Art, 
regarding the land previously used for the River Park Leisure Centre and its 
associated parking and landscaping, the skate park and the indoor bowls club and its 
parking. To clarify: this is the land covered in W10 of the local plan.  

 

 
Response  

We responded to a similar request on 25 July 2024. Details are available in our FOI 
Disclosure Log published on our web-site here: 
https://www.winchester.gov.uk/transparency-and-open-data/freedom-of-information-
foi-disclosure-log 

(see “Estates, assets and facilities” section, part C of the response):  

There has been no change since the response was sent. 


